MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

JULY 16, 2014
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Secretary Joanne Hayes opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present   



Comm. Raymond Perry 
Present



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent



Comm. Michael Costello
Absent
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on June 18, 2014 subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye

Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm.  Dipierro said that Comm. DiLieto sent a report stating that everything is status quo. There is nothing new to report.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report.  Ernie stated that the Durango needed repairs on the brakes.  They are still busy with smoke detector inspections.  They are totaling about $800 a month.  The 2014 local billing registrations went out.
There was an incident of a solar panel related fire.  Work was being done without a permit from the Construction office.  The Construction office was notified.  There are fines for work without a permit.  

Ernie stated that the program “Operation Holy Smoke” is now operational.  It is now statewide.  The program offers smoke detectors to Churches.
Ernie said that they are preparing for National Night Out.  The trailer will be there.  Todd Grossman will be there to help.  Ernie stated that they need more individuals to learn how to operate the trailer.  

Ernie said that they are ok now with the server, but they will have to upgrade soon.  The Fire Company will help us out with the server.  They have done some preliminary comparisons for the cost.  They will have to budget for it.  A discussion followed.

Joe Rumolo stated that they have been running out of space.  His suggestion is that they get a new server.  A discussion followed. 
Ernie said that they will not do anything now.  They will spec it out.

Comm. Dipierro stated that right now they do not want to do anything.  When they are ready, they should look at State contract and budget for it, and get a system that will last longer.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he felt striping should be done in front of the firehouse to indicate a “fire zone”, so that the area is not blocked by cars preventing the fire trucks to respond to a fire call.
Comm. Dipierro said that when parents were picking up their children from the Rec camp at Woodland School the cars were lined up in front of the firehouse and the trucks could not get out.

Ernie said that he called the Director of the Rec Camp and asked him to have the parents go down Clayton to pick up their children and asked for a police officer to direct traffic.

Comm. Dipierro stated that if we do not have the area designated in front of the fire house as a “fire zone” with the striping, we cannot enforce it.  It is necessary to get signs and striping in the front.  A discussion followed.
Ernie said that he will send a letter to Wayne Hamilton and the Mayor to get this done.  Comm. Dipierro stated that he should also send a letter to the Police Department.

CHIEF’S REPORT:   Chief Costa was present and gave report.  Chief Costa stated that he would like to replace some of the saws. He had three quotes (attached).  The lowest bid was from Metuchen Mower, Inc.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the purchase of 3 saws from Metuchen Mower, Inc., totaling $7,825.59 per their quote.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Chief Costa stated that Recruitment Day is scheduled for 8/23/14.  They are working on it.

Chief Costa said that a couple of the volunteers will be going to Baltimore this weekend for the day.  They will be taking the pick-up truck.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Chief Costa said that he had a quote for cameras from Royal Wireless.  They only had one quote, which is under the bid threshold.  The total cost is $2,450.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the purchase of a DVR and two cameras from Royal Wireless per the attached quote. The total cost is $2,450.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Chief Costa stated that he did not have any quotes from a landscaper for Avenue K.  There was a discussion on asking the town to use the brush cutter.  Chief Costa will look into this.  Comm. Dipierro asked him to also check on this for the property on Brandy.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf said that he had the Resolution that was adopted at the last meeting, which rejected all the bids received for the construction of the new firehouse.  All the bids exceeded the authorized project budget.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the monthly reports went out to the Board. Joe said that he just received two additional invoices to be included in the list of bills to be paid this month.  They were from Joseph Youssouf and McMoniman, Scotland & Baumann.
Comm. Dipierro stated that it is important that Joe check over all the invoices in order to make sure that they are not paid twice.  A discussion followed.

Joe stated that one of the CD’s will be maturing.  He spoke with the Bank and they will renew it at .45%.  Joe said that he feels that we are fine with the checking account, and he thinks that they should roll it over.  He will take care of it.

TREASURER’S REPOR:  Attorney Youssouf read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Absolute Fire Protection - $644.25 – repairs 51-3


0-15
All American - $2,655.90





0-15
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8

Alpine Software - $786.24 – Red Alert System


0-8
Appliance Brokers LTD - $99 – Frigidaire Wall Sleeve

0-8
Auto King Parts & Supplies - $99.90 



0-8
Bank of America - $532.90 – fuel




0-9
Bank of America - $159.02 - fuel




0-9
Citgo - $7.50– fuel 






0-9

Circle Janitorial Supplies - $148.90 - cleaning supplies

0-8
Clean Air Company - $441 – contract renewal


0-15
D&A Auto Parts - $225.96





0-15
Dot Designing LLC - $960 & $174 – hats & polos


0-17
East Coast Emergency Lighting - $13,169.42


0-4
East Coast Emergency Lighting - $1,139.12 & $363.60

0-15
Grainger - $2,111.30 – bulletin Board, wall mount hose reel

0-8
ICC - $475 – clean A/C coils 





0-8
Jerry Noonans Auto Center - $1,320.34 – Ford Expe
d.

0-15
Mitchell Associates Architects - $3,700 – professional services
B-2a
MTUD - $86.73 – Water/sewer




0-8
New Jersey American Water - $174.40



A-6
RumZDAD - $1,650






A-11
State of New Jersey - $13.50





A-08
Occupational Medicine - $1,710 - physicals



0-18
Joseph Youssouf - $10,200 – legal fees



A-11
McMoniman, Scotland & Baumann - $1,677
 - Bond Counsel
B-2a
TOTAL:  $44,824.98

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $603.20 






F-3
TOTAL:  $603.20

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read. 
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:   Pertaining to the new property purchased, Comm. Dipierro asked about bids for water and sewer.  The fire company got specs together for demolition and tree removal.  They did not set a date to accept bids.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro said that he had a received a request to meet with the Chiefs and other Commissioners at the Municipal building at 7:00 PM on the last Monday of the month to discuss the issue of the Township-wide Chief.  Comm. Dipierro asked the Commissioners to let him know who would like to attend.   A discussion followed.

NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. Dipierro stated that he hopes by the end of the month to have the plans and cost estimate for the new building.  A discussion followed.
.

CORRESPONDENCE:  None
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   

Joe Rumolo
Joe stated that the Fire Prevention office has access to their computer from home.  This allows them to work from home remotely.  So far this service has been free; however, now they are being charged $300 a year for unlimited use.  It can also be set up for Joe Massoni and Karen to access the books.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that his only concern is who is logging into the computer remotely.  Joe Rumolo said that you have to use a login name and password. A discussion followed.  

Comm. Dipierro stated that Ernie should pay for this out of his budget.   Also they should let Joe Massoni and Karen have access to this service.
Joe Rumolo said that they need 6 more licenses for the toughpads, and it will take him 2 or 3 hours to install.  This will allow access to the map (GPS). So far Deputy Chief Pipero has it.  He is using the one license.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun stated that all of this should be put in the budget at the beginning of the year instead of adding something every month.  It should be a new line item in the budget.

Ernie said that they just found out about this charge of $300.  He will put it in his budget.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun said that they should look at the total package for the computer system.  

Joe Rumolo stated that at the end of the year he will advise the Chief of what will be needed for the computer system so it can be a line item in the budget for next year.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to get the 6 licenses for the GPS system.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.
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